
 
Remembrance Day 
On Monday we, as a school, wanted to pay our respects and say thank you to those 
who made the ultimate sacrifice in war and to those who continue to serve our country. 
We held our own Remembrance Day Assembly at the Ridgeway War Memorial. Recep-
tion, Year 1 & Year 2 laid their own Poppies as a sign of respect. Year 5 led our act of 
remembrance explaining why we remember. They also recited the poem Flanders Field 
before our we held the two minutes silence. Thank you to the Under 5ès for joining us. It 
was lovely to see the respect shown by the whole school community and that they all 
understood the importance of the occasion. We have put photos on our gallery page.  
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 in the world wars. We had a minute of silence because Mr Wilson wanted us to 

 think about what he had said last week. This morning Mr Wilson did a poem 

 YZflk `k- O] [fg`]\ _`j nfi\j+ Ýn] n`cc i]d]dZ]i k_]dÞ-  By Saoirse, Year 1 
 
Thank you, as well, to Sammy and Lily for representing the school so well on Sunday at 
the village Remembrance parade. I had several messages telling me what a credit you 
were to the school. Also to Governor Mrs Renwick who kindly supervised the children on 
Sunday. Finally, a huge thanks to Mr & Mrs Lund from Handleyès Rose Nurseries, who 
kindly donated a handmade wreath for the school to lay as part of the Remembrance 
Service.  
 
Choose Kindness 
We are celebrating Anti-Bullying week through a week of activities based on the theme çChoose 
Kindnessè. A highlight of the week was the Kindness Kids who organised and presented a wonder-
ful assembly on Wednesday. It has been lovely to hear about the acts of kindness happening in 
and out of school and as the Kindness Kids said, åIt is not just being kind this week but all of the 
timeæ.  
Well done everyone who has tried to do something extra to help someone else. Of course those 
acts also helped us to raise money for Children in Need! We said it was çdo your own thingè for Children in 
Need and wow you really did! It is great to see such a range of things worn. Thank you all for helping us to 
support such a worthwhile charity. Together we collected over £800 which is truly incredible.   
 

Home-School Liaison  
From next week we will be trialling a new method of communication. Members of the Home-School Liaison 
team will be running a drop in session during çdrop offè on Mondayès & Friday mornings. The aims being that 
parents can come to the team (other parents in school) with anything relating to issues, concerns, communica-
tion, information requests. This will then be passed on to school for us to address. The team will be on the yard 
outside the school office or inside the entrance if it is raining! Specific child issues, obviously, will still need to be 
addressed independently by parents to relevant teacher. 
We hope that this will just be another approach to home-school communication and will start next week, 19th 
November.  
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Diary Dates 

Fri 16th Nov. Children in Need  

Mon 19th Nov. Year 5 Music Performance 9.05am 

Thurs 29th Nov. PTA Ladies Night 7pm @ Ridgeway 
   Arms 

Mon 3rd Dec. Christmas Crafternoonä  
   information coming soon 

Wed 12th Dec. Infant Nativity Performances  
   2.15pm & 4pm 

Attendance 
This n]]bàj top attendanceÜ 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Whole school 97.1%  
1% above our target (96.1%) 

97.0% 3rd The Sea Dragons 
 

97.5% 2nd The Dolphins 
 

99.0% 1st The Jellyfish 
 

PTA Corner  

Thank you to the PTA for organising the Bonfire Disco last week, for the 
children. The room looked beautiful and the games were brilliant. It was a 
lot of fun and the children had a great time. You could really tell whose par-
ents had been giving out dancing tips before hand! Thank you also to the 
staff who came along to support.  

After a hugely successful disco last week, the PTA team are already planning 
Ladies Night (tickets now available) and the Christmas Fair (Friday 14th 
Dec.).  

Ready for the Christmas Fair, we would appreciate your donations for Ham-
per Prizes for the raffle. These could include food, drinks, toiletries, etc. Re-
member every donation counts towards the fantastic prizes!  

Each school class has a Hamper colour: Reception: Blue, Year 1: Red, Year 
2: Gold, Year 3: Silver, Year 4: Brown/Bronze, Year 5: Purple, Year 6: Green  

Your PTA year group coordinators have ideas, so just have chat with them if you are struggling. As an added 
incentive we are going to judge the finished hampers and the winning class will have a special treat. They will 
have a Christmas Movie afternoon in December.  

We will let you know when to bring in your contributions, but please start thinking and sharing ideas.  

Year 3 

We are very happy to announce that Miss Crowley will be joining our staff team and teaching 
Year 3 from January. We are lucky to have her joining our team, she is going to be a great addi-
tion to our staff and she will be coming in to school over the next few week to get to know the 
children and the school.  

Year 5 

Just a reminder about the Year 5 Music Performance on Monday (19th November). It will start about 9.05am, 
as soon as we have registered the children and organised the instruments! Year 5 parents and grandparents are 
welcome to join us. 

 


